
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Objection to Temporary Event Notice (TEN) 

 
Date: 16/03/24 
 

Details of Relevant Authority 

 

Name and Job Title: Gary Geldard  
                                   Pollution Control Officer     
 

Address: Noise and Pollution Control Team, Leicester City Council, City Hall,  
115 Charles Street, Leicester. LE1 1FZ 
 
Phone Number: 0116 4543175 
 
Email Address: gary.geldard@leicester.gov.uk 

 
 
 

Details of Premises Representation is about. 
 

Name of Premises:    King Mario’s Pizza 

Address:   1 Linton Street, Leicester, LE5 5JB 
 
 
 
 

Application Number:   

Our Reference:   

 
 
 

This objection relates to the following licensing objective(s): 
Prevention of crime and disorder                                                                              
No 

Public Safety                                                                                                             
No 

Prevention of public nuisance                                                                                  
Yes 

Protection of children from harm                                                                               
No 

 
 
 
 



Representation 
I wish to make representation in connection with this application for a temporary 
event notice (TEN) as I consider this proposal will be detrimental to the licensing 
objective of public nuisance.   
 
The proposed extended closing time is from 2300 Hrs. to 0400 Hrs. from 
28/03/24-03/04/24 
 
The immediate area comprises mainly residential properties although there are 
retail units on Evington Road.  
If the TEN was granted, the later opening hours would potentially increase 
customer footfall to the area, this combined with delivery driver/rider activity could 
result in noise nuisance to residents.  
 
During the daytime, road traffic, commercial activity and on-street activity are the 
dominant noise sources in the locality. However, later in the evening and into the 
early hours of the morning traffic noise and street noise noticeably reduces. 
 
I am concerned that allowing the premises to operate such long hours will increase 
the likelihood of noise complaints and cause disturbance to residents by 
customers visiting the premises throughout the night and early morning. 
 
Noise on the street is very difficult to control and enforce. I am concerned that the 
staff will have little or no power to control patrons once they have been served but 
may remain in the immediate area.  
 
Noise from customer activity, noise from vehicles (doors slamming, stereo 
systems, revving engines etc.) when parked outside the premises or on the quieter 
local streets throughout the night would be difficult if not impossible for the 
applicant to control. 
 
I am concerned that the proposed opening hours will increase pedestrian and 
vehicular activity in the area thereby increasing the likelihood of noise complaints 
and cause disturbance to residents. 
 
 
I recommend that: 
 
The hours of the TEN are reduced from 0400 Hrs. to 0100 Hrs. for the period 
proposed in the interests of preventing public nuisance from noise emanating from 
the premises: 
 
  
I will attempt contact with the applicant. If an agreement is reached, I will request 
that they contact you in writing. In the absence of such a formal written request being 
made, I will recommend refusal of this application as it stands. 
 
 
 
 



  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


